November 15, 2005

Dear Members:

The Board of Directors would like to take this opportunity to let you know that we, as a Board, are serving to represent the best interests of all of Spanish Oaks.  We do this on our own time and without pay.  Sometimes it is very hard to get homeowners to serve on the Board.

At present, there are a lot of issues we are dealing with, including repair and painting of the seven buildings.  If we don’t do the work that is needed, our property values will go down.  Issues from Hurricane Ivan still remain!

Our CCRs need to be revised.  This is a priority due to the change in value per square foot of the units, and the way our insurance policy is written.  The insurance policy has to be renewed in October, 2006, and Cincinnati Insurance (Hiles-McLeod Ins. Co.) has informed us that unless our CCRs are revised, they will be unable to renew our policy.  That would be a catastrophic event for Spanish Oaks.

Another change in CCRs is needed to clarify clearly what the homeowners’ and the Association’s responsibilities are.  There are many questions among homeowners regarding who is supposed to do what when damages occur either inside or out of the units as well as yards, fences, trees, driveways, etc.  If we all pitch in together, we can make our community a place we can be proud to live in.  If we don’t, our property values go down and none of us want that to happen.

If you have a question or an issue you would like us to consider, please send a letter to the above address, and we will put it on the agenda under new business at the first meeting following your letter.  Please be sure to include your full name, address, and telephone number so that we can respond to your letter after the Board meeting.

Please be assured that the Board is going to consider all of the issues at hand and follow legal guidelines to present the best interests of all Spanish Oaks homeowners.  Due to the Board diligently working on the changes to the CCRs, we will be postponing our Annual Owners Meeting to February 19, 2005.

Kim Coffey

Association Manager

